

	[bookmark: region_header]
  



[bookmark: _GoBack]
[bookmark: rtf_text]Mr Patrick Marfleet	Direct Dial: 020 7973 3093		
London Borough of Camden	 		
Development Management	Our ref: P01502333		
Town Hall	 		
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Dear Mr Marfleet

T&CP (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015
& Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Regulations 1990 

105 - 121 JUDD STREET LONDON WC1H 9NE
Application No. 2022/1817/P

Thank you for your letter of 30 May 2022 regarding the above application for planning permission. We refer you below to some of our published advice, available through our website, which you may find helpful in determining the application and managing future change to the affected heriatge assets.

The historic scale of 105-121 Judd Street as built in the 1900s and 1920s responded sensitively to that of the Georgian townscape which characterises its own Bloomsbury Conservation Area. Its rich roofscape and architectural character related somewhat to buildings around Euston Road, now within the King's Cross St Pancras Conservation Area. Grade-II listed terraces which are constitutive of Bloomsbury's special character directly adjoin both the building's long elevations, to its south. Historic England Advice Note 1: Conservation Area Appraisal, Designation and Management (2019, Second Edition) provides guidance on reviewing and pro-actively managing development proposals in conservation areas.

The proposal would considerably and conspicuously increase the scale and absolute height of the building, with both sheer bookend extensions and an expressive mansard-type extension. Both would stress the building's relationship of character and appearance with the buildings to its north. A contrast in scale between Bloomsbury's Georgian townscape and the large buildings of Euston Road already exists in the vicinity of the site; but substantially increasing the size of historic buildings set within the Bloomsbury Conservation Area in order to accommodate demand for development could bring a lot of incremental change to its character and appearance such that it would risk cumulative harm to its significance. Our Historic Environment Good Practice Advice in Planning, 2: Managing Significance in Decision-Taking in the Historic Environment (2015) deals with cumulative harm (p.8) and local distinctiveness (p.15).

We also suggest that you continue to seek the views of your specialist conservation advisors, as relevant.

This response relates to designated heritage assets only. If the proposals meet the Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service’s published consultation criteria we recommend that you seek their view as specialist archaeological adviser to the local planning authority.

The full GLAAS consultation criteria are on our webpage at the following link:

https://www.historicengland.org.uk/services-skills/our-planning-services/greater-london-archaeology-advisory-service/our-advice/

It is not necessary for us to be consulted on this application again, unless there are material changes to the proposals. If you would like detailed advice from us, please contact us to explain your request.

Yours sincerely



Alfie Stroud
Inspector of Historic Buildings and Areas
E-mail: alfie.stroud@historicengland.org.uk
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